
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
We are a Reconciling Congregation! 

 
Grow, Play and Serve with a people with 
Hearts for Children and Hands for Service 

 
REMINDER: 
We have 4 hearing-enhancing devices that can be used for those that need them.  Please ask in the sound booth 
for help with these. 
 
The parlor is also open to hear the worship service every Sunday; and Room 9 is open for parents and their young 
children to watch and hear the service. 
 

 
SECOND SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 

 
June 11, 2023  10:00 a.m. 

 
GATHERING 

 
PRELUDE   Prelude on “Evan” Gordon Young 
  Fantasia Johann Pachelbel 
  Carl Chadeck, organ     
  
*WELCOME  
 
*OPENING PRAYER (unison) 

 O God, we know the beauty of this June day and we are grateful.  We 
experience the warm stirring of summer and the fullness of bountiful earth, and we are 
grateful.  We share the love of family and friends and the family and friendship that is our 
church.  Through the grace of Christ Jesus, we know the opportunity to bring new selves to 
this new day that we might worship with our community in joy and thanksgiving and be 
filled with the good news we would offer everyone.  For all these things we are deeply 
grateful.  Amen. 
    
*HYMN Be Thou My Vision 451 
 
RECOGNITION OF OUR SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS AND HELPERS Beth and Greg Peterson 
 
  
 



PROCLAMATION OF THE WORD 
 
OLD TESTAMENT Genesis 12:1-9 (Pew Bible p. 17) 
 
MUSIC I’ll Fly Away Spiritual 
 Barb Galarza, solo 
 
*GOSPEL Matthew 9:9-13, 18-26 (Pew Bible p. 1509) 

Leader: The word of God for the people of God. 
People: Thanks be to God. 
 
*HYMN  Just a Closer Walk with Thee 2158 
 
SERMON Faith That Heals Linda Duback 
 
  RESPONSE TO THE WORD 
 
PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 

Prayer cards are available in the pews.  If you have a special prayer request,  
please write it on the card and place it in the offering baskets at the exits. 

Prayer (unison) 

 We thank you for your church, founded upon your Word, that challenges us to do 
more than sing and pray, but go out and work as though the very answer to our prayers 
depended on us and not upon you.  Help us to realize that humanity was created to shine like 
the stars and live on through all eternity.  Keep us, we pray, in perfect peace.  Help us to walk 
together, pray together, sing together, and live together until that day when all God’s 
children - Black, White, Red, Brown and Yellow - will rejoice in one common band of 
humanity in the reign of our Lord and of our God , we pray.  Amen.       (Dr. Martin Luther King Jr.) 

The Lord’s Prayer (unison) 

 Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name, thy kingdom come, thy will be done on 
earth as it is in heaven.  Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who 
trespass against us.  And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil, for thine is the kingdom, and the 
power and the glory forever.  Amen. 

 
REPORT OF THE STRATEGY TEAM AND SURVEY OF STAFF PARISH RELATIONS 
  Scott Daniels, Sharon Gernady, Judy Keenan 

 
SENDING FORTH 

  
*HYMN  Lift Every Voice and Sing 519 
 
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 
OFFERING OUR THANKS AND OURSELVES 

All loose coins and singles in the offering plates will go to UMCOR-Turkey/Syria. 

 
BENEDICTION 



 
POSTLUDE Psalm XIX Benedetto Marcello       

 
*congregation is invited to stand if it is comfortable to do so 

 
USHER:  Mark Rowlands 
LAY READER:  Joanne Richter 
 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
Everyone is invited to join us in the parlor for fellowship provided by Beth and Greg Peterson. 

 
Following the loving example of Jesus Christ, we affirm the inherent worth and dignity of every person as a 

beloved child of God.  We welcome into the life and ministry of Glenview United Methodist Church all persons of 
every age, ability, race, gender identity, ethnicity, nationality, marital status, sexual orientation, family 

configuration, or socioeconomic or employment status. 
 

 
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 

CALLING ALL GRADUATES!  YOU ARE INVITED TO BREAKFAST TOGETHER 
NEXT SUNDAY, JUNE 18 AT 8:30 AM IN THE SOCIAL HALL; 

THEN YOU WILL ALL BE RECOGNIZED DURING WORSHIP AT 10 AM. 
 
NEED A HELPER? 
For gardening, lawn care, odd jobs?  GUMC sponsored Asylum Seeker husband and wife are happy to help and 
are to be paid $15.00/hr.  Contact Ethel Doyle to make arrangements at 847-975-0361. 
 
MISSION COLLECTION OPPORTUNITIES 
Please see the June Visitor or posted at the Collection Bins, the lists to give various items to help others in need.  
The listings represent Midwest Mission Dist. Center that helps in disasters and in the mission field and World 
Relief, Chicago helps the Chicago immigrant community. 
 
SUNDAY COFFEE FELLOWSHIP 
If you would like to provide coffee, treats and juice after worship on a Sunday, please call the church office and 
schedule a Sunday.  Fellowship helps us to know one another better, make connections. 
 
LOOSE COINS AND SINGLES  
in the offering plates will go to UMCOR-Turkey and Syria.  Since Turkey and Syria were devastated by an 
earthquake in February, over 35,000 people have died and hundreds of thousands of people were left homeless. 
UMCOR and their long-standing humanitarian partner, international Blue Crescent, are helping the survivors as 
they seek shelter, warmth, and a hot meal.  They are providing tents, heaters, blankets, warm clothes, first aid kits, 
and ready to eat meals.  Please support their relief and recovery efforts.  Place “Advance #982550” on the memo 
line if you choose to write a check. 
 
PASTORAL CARE FOR OUR CHURCH FAMILY! 
Too often we find out about illnesses, crises and hospitalizations after they occur.  This is a missed opportunity for 
the calls and visits we would like to share.  Please let us know if there is a concern in your family or in another 
congregant’s family (with their permission). We need your help in order to offer ours.  Pastor Eun-Hye:  
echoi@glenviewumc.org; office@glenviewumc.org; 847-729-1015. 
 
DONATE TO THE FOOD PANTRY! 
When you do your shopping, pick up a few extra items to donate.  Always needed:  canned soup, canned fruit, 
oatmeal, canned meats, pancake mix, chili, pasta, applesauce, coffee/tea, juice/juice boxes, sugar, flour, rice, tuna, 
oil, etc.  



YOUR MENTAL AND EMOTIONAL HEALTH IS IMPORTANT TO US. 
*If you need a listening ear, please reach out to Pastor Eun-Hye at echoi@glenviewumc.org. 
*To speak with someone anytime, call 988 Suicide and Crisis Lifeline, available 24 hours. 
*In the Glenview area, the Family Service Center (FSC), located at 191 Waukegan Road is a place to turn.  FSC 
provides high-quality therapeutic counseling for individuals and families, with expanded services to include clients 
within a wide range of ages, from preschoolers to older adults.  Most insurance plans are accepted and fees are 
based on a subsidized fee scale.  Call 847-251-7350 or visit familyservicecenter.org. 
 
IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY ON THE WEEKENDS: 
On the weekends (Friday - Sunday evening) our church office is closed, and the phone messages are not retrieved 
until Monday.  For emergencies, please contact our pastor, Rev. Eun-Hye Choi at echoi@glenviewumc.org, or at: 
847-525-7261. 
 
CONTACTLESS DONATIONS 

Use your smartphone camera or QR reader app to quickly and safely make your donation to 
GUMC.  With one quick scan, you can send in a one-time donation or schedule recurring 
donations.  Thank you for your generosity. 
 

 

 
 
THIS WEEK: June 11 - June 18, 2023 
Today: 11 am Fellowship, parlor 
Monday: 7 pm Eve Circle, parlor 
Tuesday: 11:30 Eve Circle, off site restaurant 
 7 pm Trustees, parlor 
 7 pm Mission and Service, choir room  
Friday:      Travel to “A Just Harvest”      
 
Next Sunday:               
 8:30 am Graduates Breakfast, social hall 
 10 am Worship and Celebrate our Graduates 
 11 am Fellowship, parlor 
  
 
 
  
STAFF: 
Rev. Dr. Eun-Hye Choi, Senior Pastor, email:  echoi@glenviewumc.org 
Beth and Greg Peterson, Directors of Children, Family and Youth Ministries, email: petersons@glenviewumc.org 
Michel Agriopoulos, Facilities Manager, email:  m.agriopoulos@comcast.net 
Tom Tobin, Music Director, email: tomtbn@sbcglobal.net 
Joanne Richter, Lay Leader 
Doris Stengl, Administrative Assistant, email:  office@glenviewumc.org 
Janet Ferrone, Director of Communications, email:  jferrone@glenviewumc.org 
Office, email:  office@glenviewumc.org - 847-729-1015 
 

Glenview United Methodist Church 
727 Harlem Avenue • Glenview, IL  60025-4278 

847-729-1015• www.glenviewumc.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:echoi@glenviewumc.org
http://www.glenviewumc.org/


Sunday, June 11, 2023 
 
Survey of Future Music 
 
GUMC will be conducting a search for a new music director since Tom Tobin will be retiring on 
July 9. This will be an excellent opportunity to explore new directions for our music program, 
based on the needs and wishes of our Congregation. Your feedback regarding the direction of 
our music program will be a vital input to the selection process. 
What type of music is your preference for our church services? Please circle the response that 
matches what you would like best. NOTE: Traditional hymns with organ; choir is our current 
service format. Contemporary/praise band would be a small group of musicians (including a 
piano, not organ) with a lead singer/singers. 
 
1 - All traditional hymns with organ &amp; choir (current service format) 
2 - Mostly traditional hymns with organ &amp; choir and contemporary/praise band music 
every now and then 
3 - Any music is fine, I don’t have a preference 
4 - Mostly contemporary/praise band music and traditional hymns with organ & choir every 
now and then 
5 - All contemporary/praise band music 
 
Do you have any suggestions or ideas that you would like to share with a future music director? 
 
Please fill out the survey and submit it at the end of today’s service for collection. For those 
online or unable to attend, please email or drop off your response to the Church office by 
Tuesday, June 20, 2023. A summary of the responses will be provided in the next edition of the 
Visitor. 
 
Thank you for your feedback! 
Scott Daniels 
Coordinating Council Chairperson 
Sharon Gernady and Judy Keenan 
SPRC Chairpersons 


